
                   
 

 

“The mission of Andover High School is to create an environment in which every student has the opportunity to use his 

or her mind well to become personally responsible for his or her academic, social, and civic growth and physical 

growth and physical well-being.” 

  

DAILY BULLETIN – FRIDAY, MAY 20, 2016 (BLUE DAY) 

 
*Students taking AP English Language and Composition next year must attend the diagnostic exam session from 2:15 

to 3:30 on Tuesday, May 31st in the library.  Students are strongly encouraged to attend this session.  The make-up 

session will be after school on Friday, June 3rd.  The summer reading assignment will also be distributed.   See Ms. 

Giggie in Room 222 with any questions. 

 

*Senior Reminder:  There will be a MANDATORY Senior class meeting on Thursday, May 26, during Block 4. 

 

*CLOWN TOWN VOLUNTEERS NEEDED!  This is a great opportunity to do some community service and help out 

Andona!  Saturday, May 21st volunteers are needed for shifts in all Clown Town booths including Face Painting, 

Preschool Games, Hair Glitter and Sand Art. 

Please contact Lisa Kole at lisakole@me.com if interested. Volunteers slots are filling quickly, so visit Andona.org for 

more information and a current list of open volunteer spots! 

 

* Reminder to Seniors to please sign up on line for Senior Safari.   Information is also available on the counter in the 

main office. 

 

*Senior Safari  2016:   Congratulations to the AHS Class of 2016. Senior Safari is the traditional, all-night, substance 

free celebration for the graduating class held in the AHS Field House. Senior graduates will have the opportunity to 

hang out with their class one last time before everyone goes their separate ways. So mark your calendar for the night of 

June 6th following graduation.  Senior: REGISTER NOW! 

Registration is now available for members of the senior class ONLY.  The cost to attend, which includes all activities 

and a free- t-shirt is $52.00.  You can pay via PayPal or credit card.  Visit this link to register your student:  

http://www.sanbornpto.org/safari.htm.  Please email rcomerford@gmail.com with any questions.  

Parent Volunteers Needed!  We need parent volunteers of ALL GRADE LEVELS to volunteer to make this a 

successful, fun event for our graduating seniors. 

To volunteer, click on the URL below to access the on-line sign-up form then: 

1) Find the volunteer job you'd like 

2) Click the "Signup" button next to the shift you want 

3) Click "Submit & Signup" button at the bottom of the page 

4) Complete the info on the signup page 

5) Click the "Signup Now" button 

Done! 

www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0445A4A82AA7FC1-safari 
If you are unable to volunteer, we also welcome monetary donations to help offset the costs of the event. Please make 

checks payable to AHS Senior Safari and mail to AHS Senior Safari P.O. Box 803 Andover, MA 01810 
Please contact lfreeland@comcast.net with any questions . 

 

*Attention students:  Beginning in February, AHS News Broadcasts will air EVERY Tuesday morning in lieu of 

morning announcements.  Contact Mr. Brennan at dbrennan@aps1.net or stop by the TV studio if you have any 

questions.  You may find the live broadcast at the website http://bit.ly/ahsnews. 

 

 *Attention Students:  Just a reminder that effective immediately, any student whose car is found parked on the West 

Middle School side of the WMS parking lot will be towed at owner’s expense. 

 

*Any student who finds an illegally parked vehicle in their parking spot please fill out an Incident Parking form in the 

Main office. Please be sure to have the Plate number of the illegally parked vehicle in your spot and the parking space 

number you parked in. 
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College and Military Visits:  

 

*The Winterline Global Skills Program is a 9-month gap year that travels to 10 countries and teaches 100 real-world 

skills. Earn certifications as you complete trainings, including: PADI scuba certification, Wilderness Advanced First 

Aid (WAFA), and Sailing certification. Winterline is also releasing some shorter summer and semester programs.  

www.winterline.com 

 

*Scholarships:  

 

All new, and upcoming scholarships are listed in Naviance. Please check Naviance frequently, as new scholarships are 

listed weekly. 

 

*Northern Essex Community College is pleased to offer the following Incoming Freshman Scholarship Opportunities to 

area high school seniors who plan to attend NECC in the Fall of 2016. Many different scholarship opportunities: 

http://www.necc.mass.edu/getting-started/financial-aid/types/scholarships/incoming-freshman-scholarship/ 

 
College/Other Fairs: 

 

*Middlesex Community College is also hosting an informational session on their Transition Program – Attend and learn 

more about this nationally recognized certificate program. The Transition Program is a unique opportunity for students 

who have the desire to learn business skills, but would find traditional college-level academics too challenging. For more 

information, please go to: www.middlesex.mass.edu 

 

*Lawrence General Hospital is offering The Shadow-A-Professional program which allows high school junior and 

senior students interested in the hospital industry to explore career options and/or gain experience to add to their 

resume when applying to college. A limited number of students will be accepted. If you are interested, please go to: 
http://www.lawrencegeneral.org/uploads/Voluteer/Shadow%20a%20Professional%20Application%202016.pdf 

 

*St. Josephs School of Nursing will offer and Admissions Open House on Wed. June 1
st
. Information Sessions begin 

promptly at 3:00, 4:00 and 5:00 PM. Registration for this event will open on May 1
st
 at: www.sjson.edu  Friends and 

Family are welcome! 

 

College Fairs: 

MIT Launch Program: High School Entrepreneurship Programs – See different programs below: 

Summer Program www.launchsummer.org 

MIT Clubs www.mitlaunchclubs.com 

MIT Online Program https://www.edx.org/course/becoming-entrepreneur-mitx-launch-x 

 

Spring/Summer Opportunities: 

 

*Big Ten, Big Mountains, Big City, The Choice is Yours! 

Action-packed pre-college and Study Abroad Program for High School students at 4 Great Locations: For more 

information go to: www.SummerStudy.com 

 

*Spend July with Skidmore! Pre-College Program for High-Achieving High School Students! For me info and 

application go to: www.skidmore.edu/precollege 

 

*Washington University in St. Louis Summer Experiences: High School Summer Scholars Program – Allows students to 

experience all the facets of college life. For more information go to: www.hscollegeaccess.wustl.edu 

 

The 2016 Summer Academy at St. John’s College: 

The Summer Academy at St. John’s College is a pre-college, residential summer program that offers high school 

students ages 15 to 18 an exceptional learning experience. Organized in one-week sessions, students read and discuss 

texts from the Western canon in small classes guided by St. John’s renowned faculty. Students live in dormitories and 

share campus amenities as well as enjoy off-campus excursions to celebrated sites. Sessions are hosted on both St. John’s 

campus locations, in Annapolis, MD and Santa Fe, NM. For more information visit: http://www.sjc.edu/admissions-and-

aid/summer-academy/about/ 

 

*Summer College for High School Students at Wheaton College– July 5-30, 2016: 
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*Challenge yourself in classes taught by world renowned professors and build like-long friendships with other talented 

high school students. Plus enjoy incredible field trips to Boston, Providence and some of the most exiting places in New 

England. For more information visit: www.wheatoncollege.edu/summer-college 

 

*Summer Pre-College Programs being offered by Smith College. For more information go to: www.smith.edu/summer 

 

Francis College of Engineering at UMASS – Lowell, will host 2 overnight, week-long summer camps for high schools 

students in July. For more information got to: www.uml.edu/engineering 

 

Volunteer Opportunities 

*Wanted: Volunteers to work in the AHS Sustainable Garden over the summer.  For more information and to apply, 

visit: https://docs.google.com/document/d/1Oomyv3zOEHURUK_JjhVVPscAUSJUtKWKkzOv2OMrwZI/edit?usp=sha

ring  

FACULTY  

 

*Faculty – Beginning in February, AHS News Broadcasts will air EVERY Tuesday morning in lieu of morning 

announcements.  If you have any story ideas or video clips/photos from your classes/clubs that you would like to share, 

please e-mail ahstvbulletin@k12.andoverma.us.  You may find the live broadcast at the website http://bit.ly/ahsnews. 

 If you need any assistance in getting your computer hooked up to the projector or have had any playback issues, please 

contact Dan Brennan at dbrennan@aps1.net or stop by the TV Studio. 

 

*Please see the following for: 

 Teacher Supplies – Roseann Camilo   Address Forms – Diane Costagliola 

Teacher Parking Space Issue – Mickey Rivera  Teacher Parking Forms – Mickey Rivera 

 Building Issues – Roseann Camilo   Field Trip Forms – Cindy Pilla 

       Keys – Roseann Camilo     Security tags – Roseann Camilo  

  
 *Faculty:  When using AESOP please leave your parking spot number, so the person covering for you may have the 

correct spot to park.  Also you can attach sub plan in AESOP or leave them in your Sub Folder or email to John 

Norton (jnorton@aps1.net) or Mickey Rivera (mrivera@aps1.net).  Emergency Sub plan go in Conference Room 2 in 

the file cabinet in alpha order by your last name.  

 

*Progress Report dates for the 2014-2015 school year are the following:  Term 1- week of October 5-9, 2015.  

 Term 2 – week of December 14-18, 2015.  Term 3 – week of February 29 - March 4, 2016.  Term 4 – week of  

  May 16-20, 2016. 

JOB OPPORTUNITY  

 

*Holiday Inn in Tewksbury is looking for certified lifeguards.  The hours and days may vary.  If interested please go to 

Twintiercareers.com to apply.  If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to call the hotel at 978-640-9000. 

 

*LIKE TO PAINT? AFTER SCHOOL HELPER TO AUTISTIC YOUNG MAN  – CAR NEEDED - W. Andover 

parent needs an AHS student with a driver’s license to assist a young man with autism, age 22, with his sideline painting 

business.  Must be prepared to work both exterior/interior.  Training provided.  Need 2 days/week after school for 3 

hours/day usually 3:30 pm – 6:30 pm, preferably Mon and Wed, w/earlier start times Monday after school ends.  

Additional days also possible.  On occasion may involve neighborhood walks/bike rides or visits to gym. Young man is 

easygoing, happy though distractible, and speaks to communicate but only in 1-2 word phrases.  Great resume builder.  

Above market pay, raise after 4 successful weeks, gas mileage $ and priceless rewards.  Phone 978-685-3136, or 

email mkm@mkmarinac.com.  

 

Homework Helper:  Looking for a student to help a 5
th

 grade girl at West Elementary with homework and 

assignments. Flexible schedule.  Hourly rate of $15/hour.  If interested, please call Nancy Harrison at (508)840-0355. 

 

Flippy (flippy.com) is a super fast growing new app that lets you become the star of famous clips :) We are running an 

8-week marketing internship (Jun 13 - Aug 5) that students can participate in remotely, with live video chat lessons and 

checkins. 

You would get real world marketing experience and learn things like Viral strategy, Influencer programs, Content 

marketing, Network retargeting, etc. We would get help growing our brand, and learn from your product feedback. 

Should take only a few hours/week. Seems like a win-win! 
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If you're interested: 

1. Download Flippy and play with the app to see if you like it. 

2. Click HERE and fill out the application form. 

3. You should hear from us within a week or so 

 

Tutoring Position: 

I am looking for a student that will be a senior in the fall to fill an after school tutoring position  for a 13 year old boy. 

The position will commence this fall 2016 for the whole school year 2016/2017. This position is in Tewksbury, two 

afternoons per week, for approximately 2 hours a day. It involves light local driving , picking my son up from his local 

after school activities and helping him with any homework questions. The most challenging questions will probably be 

math. I need a student that is obviously very good in Math that doesn't have a lot of after school commitments. Must be 

very responsible, excellent driver and outgoing! I pay generously and will also reimburse for gas. If interest please email 

your qualifications to me.    wendypecci@aol.com 

 

*Palmer’s Restaurant and Tavern in Andover, is looking for Hostesses and Bussers. If you would like an application, 

please call 978-470-1606. 

 

*Part Time Afternoon Teacher Assistant: (Non EEC Certified positon) M-F 3:00-6:00 PM - Next Generation Children’s 

Center – To apply for this position go to: www.ngccenters.com 

 

*Swim Instructors Needed : Great opportunity! Pool School is looking for energetic, self-motivated students to be swim 

teachers. Must love to work with children and love being in the water. Pool School offers an eight week, paid training 

program. Pool School has morning, afternoon, and evening classes with very flexible hours and holidays/school vacations 

off.  Pool School has locations in Bedford, Lawrence, and Tewksbury. Lifeguards welcome. Contact Lynn Tilley at 

 978-689-4288 <978-689-4288> or at tills4@comcast.net <tills4@comcast.net> for more information regarding 

locations, days, and hours available. 

 

1
st
 Term Ends       Tuesday, November 10, 2015                                   3

rd
 Term Ends    Tuesday, April 12, 2016 

2
nd

 Term Ends     Wednesday, January 27, 2016                                  4
th

 Term Ends     Last day of school (June 17
th

) 

mailto:wendypecci@aol.com
http://www.ngccenters.com/
tel:978-689-4288
tel:978-689-4288
mailto:tills4@comcast.net
mailto:tills4@comcast.net

